Minutes of Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting
Monday, February 12, 2024|6:00 PM
Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 6:01 PM. Councilman Steindorff opened the meeting in prayer. Mayor
Stone led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Doug Fuhrman, Chris Myers, and Rob Steindorff. Chris
Dunn was absent. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular meeting on January 24, 2043. Councilman Fuhrman made a
motion to accept the minutes as presented, Councilman Myers seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The
minutes were accepted as presented.

Mayor Stone, on behalf of himself and the council, presented a Proclamation to the Pike Road School FFA for FFA
Appreciation Week. Pike Road FFA, Kylon Garrett spoke to the council and expressed his appreciation for their
support.

Mayor Stone, on behalf of himself and the council, presented a Proclamation to Alpha Elite Academy and its local
youth athletes for being the AYWO-AAU State Champions (K-8). Head Coach, Jason Eldridge, spoke on behalf of
the organization and its athletes.

Reports

Town Engineer, Brad Flowers, reported to the council an update on the ATRIP |l Award that will go to fund the
Waugh Roundabouts at Marler/Hwy 80 and Hwy 80 at the Interstate.

Planning
Chairperson of the Planning Commission, Chris Dunn, was not in attendance to give a report.

Senior Planner, Darrell Rigsby, was also not in attendance to give a report.

Old Business
There was no old business.
New Business

The only item of new business was Resolution 2024-041 CARPDC Agreement for Inclusive Playground Project
Administration. CARPDC Representative, Mechel Raysor, was present to review the item with the council.
Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to adopt Resolution 2024-041 CARPDC Agreement for Inclusive
Playground Project Administration, seconded by Councilman Steindorff. The vote was unanimous, without a vote
by Mayor Stone. The resolution was approved. (Resolution 041-2024)

Other Business
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Councilman Myers asked if we could research an incentive for AG zoned properties to help keep the farming

industry in our community going well into the future. Mayor Stone noted that we would investigate to see if we have
some options.

With no further business at hand, Councilman Steindorff made a motion to adjourn at 6:30 PM. Councilman
Fuhrman seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Attest,
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Lisa W. Burke, Clerk

tone, Mayor
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